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Stacy Hughes Parent

Sharon Kennedy-Parent

Donna Ghaderi –Teacher

Kathy Cofer- Teacher

Theresa Collins- Teacher

Beth Handel- Principal/Chairperson
Committees and Membership

Academic Performance,  Learning Environment,  Efficiency

Due to the unique size of our school staff and community, SBDM policy dictates all staff have input in decision making through a committee system where all parties are represented.  In this way, all classified and certified staff contributes to the decision-making process.  Parents were represented by Stacy Hughes and Sharon Kennedy, along with several staff members that have children that come to our school.
PTO Parent Representatives
Janice Goodman -President

Jennifer Vowels-Treasurer

Tracy Gibson- Secretary

Debbie Hibbard – Staff Representative
Council Training
   All SBDM members attended SBDM training sponsored by KASC in the summer of 2011, except for Stacy Hughes, parent representative that received training in December 2011.  
PURPOSE OF HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

 PURPOSE
The purpose of the Howevalley Elementary School Council is to address the academic, social and emotional needs of our students in order to set school policy that will enhance student achievement and help each student meet the goals established by the school council, consistent with state law. The school council will assess, monitor, and evaluate the policies and programs of Howevalley Elementary School. 

. 

Areas Addressed by SBDM for 2011-2012: 

Keeping the Purpose and Mission in mind the following is a list of areas addressed by the Howevalley SBDM Council for 2010-11:

· Reviewed policies and /revised the Howevalley SBDM bylaws and policies, as needed. 

· Analyzed and discussed NCL and Spring 2011 KCCT assessment results as well as discussed MAP assessment implementation and results.

· Participation in School-wide PLC teams, district PLC work

· Reviewed results of walkthrough data from principal, district, and other walkthroughs and discussed next steps.

· Approved School Report Card

· Approved plans for Title 1 budget, Per Pupil Allotment, School Activities fund, Use of School Space, and Staffing Assignments
· Monitored Senate Bill 168 Achievement Gap Reduction Targets

· Reviewed accident reports to prioritize areas to improve school safety and supervision.

·  Oversaw the revisions and assisted with the development of a new Comprehensive School Improvement Plan and new Writing Plan.   Approved CSIP revisions and Writing Plan upon presentation.

· Prioritized a list of needs for Section VII requests.

· Participated in District Board of Education Roundtable discussions

· Election of SBDM Parent and Teacher representatives.
· Served in consultation for hiring for the 2011-2012 school year.

· Assessed school needs and reorganized use of school space.

· Worked as a leadership team at district leadership retreat 

Measurement of Success

· Volunteer Hours 

· Continued and Visual Community Involvement 

· MAP and Compass Assessment Implementation with Continued Focus on Goal Setting
· Regularly Scheduled PLC Team Meetings
· Leadership Walkthroughs/PLC principal walkthroughs

· Continuous Improvement on CATS assessment 

· Thoughtful Education strategies being successfully implemented in all classrooms

· Continued Collaborative Thoughtful Education/Professional Learning Community, Problem of Practice Cadre work with Lincoln Trail, G.C. Burkhead, and Creekside Elementary.  

· Student celebrations of student success with PAWS Program (dog tags) and awards programs held each quarter and annually
· Continued successful implementation of the ESS Daytime Waiver Program to address students that exhibited a need based on MAP scores
· Continued emphasis on high expectations for all

· Howevalley Family Resource Center Services and Programs

· Successful PTO and Volunteer Program

· Creating a welcoming school environment where students and their families feel welcome, appreciated, and wanted
· School Pride

· Howevalley was granted continued accreditation Southern Association of Colleges and Schools
· Joined Kentucky Association of School Councils in partnership with Hardin County Board of Education

Title I, Howevalley Family Resource Center, Extended School Services, and PTO collaborated on several school-wide events:

Transitioning Program with West Hardin Middle School
Kinder-Camp & New Parent Orientation Day

Back to School Kickoff & Open House
Parent Conference Day

Towne Mall American Education Week Display
Monthly Cradle School Program

Monthly Girl Power and Smart Guys Meeting for 5th graders

Parenting Classes on Extreme Couponing, Behavior Breakthroughs,  & Budgeting

Kentucky Kids Day, Veteran’s Day, Safety Day, & Dental Health Day Activities
PAWS 9 Weeks Awards Programs
I Love To Read Week & Red Ribbon Week
Free Dental Screening for all 3rd Graders
Conservation and 4H Programs for students
D.A.R. E.  Drug Prevention Program
Fall Ball - Fall Festival
Christmas Program and Craft/Vendor Fair

Chili Supper & Book Fair
Spring Ranch Roundup & Auction
 Two “Breakfast with Books” Days-Parent Involvement 

Bullying Classes with District Resource Officer

Field Day Activities
Testing Awards Day & Testing Kickoff Program

5th Grade Trip to Tennessee with learning stops at Wonderworks Museum, the Titanic Museum, Aquarium of the Smokies, & Dixie Stampede Dinner Theatre 
5th Grade Farewell Day & Recognition Program

Howevalley Site Based Decision Making Council remains dedicated and focused on the mission and beliefs of Howevalley Elementary School.

School Mission:
The mission of Howevalley Elementary School, a united, family-oriented, rural school is to view each child as a valued and unique individual who can learn and achieve at high levels. We welcome the special contributions and individuality of every student. By emphasizing character and keeping student learning our first priority, we strive to prepare our students to be successful contributing citizens of the 21st century.

School Beliefs:
To ensure that all children will reach their highest potential, Howevalley adheres to the following beliefs:

· The staff works and shares as a collaborative team.

· Each student experiences success, feels cared for and positive about their involvement at Howevalley School.

· Teachers show motivation, enthusiasm, and experience continued professional growth to enhance student learning.

· The school environment is orderly, safe, healthy, inviting, and stimulating.

· All students have access to, training in, and experience with the technological tools of the information age.

· The leadership is supportive, encouraging, and fosters positive changes.

· Our parental community feels welcomed and valued as full participants in their child's education.                                    

                                                             Respectfully submitted by:

                                                                       Beth Handel          

                                                                      SBDM Chairperson/Principal
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